Signals from the Commodore

Welcome to November. These months seems to go by way to fast. But |
guess that is good it means every month we get closer to April when we
launch. We had another beautiful Fall with many fun races in Sunday’s Fall
Pumpkin Series. Thank you Dave and Earl for finishing up the race series
and having me join the crew again for this year’'s Pumpkin Series. What a
great way to
spend a
Sunday

afternoon.

The Executive Committee had our
October meeting last week and
reviewed the 2015 budget. You should
be receiving the Budget by email
within week or so. If you are unable to
attend the December 7" Sunday
meeting please make sure you email
Secretary Chris Hubbell for an
absentee ballot to be sent to you for
you to vote. At our October Executive
meeting Dave Muth Fleet Captain

and Chris Hubbell Secretary were officially voted in by the 2014 current Executive Committee into
their roles to finish up the current year. Thank you Dave and Chris for jumping right in.

| was in touch with Natasha Labelle , her and Steve have sold their boat Comtessa to Brenda
Suhr and Rich Preston and they have moved to Baltimore . Here is their new address if anyone
would like to keep in touch with them.

Steve & Natasha Labelle - 7916 Belridge Rd #D Bal timore, MD 21236

| received a letter from the Secretary @Oak Orchard Yacht Club they wanted to thank any of our
members that visited their club this year and asked if we had any feedback that would have made
your trip more enjoyable to please contact their Dock Master @561-846-2366 with that feedback.
Hope to see everyone at the Fall Banquet @Monroe’s on Monroe Avenue (the former Spring
House). Thank you Jerri Schiff and Anneliese Bopp for planning this year’s Fall Banquet . Looks
like it will be a fun evening.

Thank you everyone for another successful boating season here at Pultneyville Yacht Club
Kathy

585-261-3883
cm_pultneyvilleyachtclub.org

Club Events Schedule 2014

{Changes/updates will posted on the website and published in the Lake Soundings)

Date Time Event

Mov-8 Fall Banquet/Cups and Flags

g
Dec-7 1:00 PM Annual General Membership Meeting; Pultneyville Fire Hall




Notes from the Vice Commodore

With the last haul we close out our boating season for this season. Time to rest up and begin the planning for next
year. Last haul was long, damp and cold. A huge thank you to the following for their assistance: Judy Deatsch,
Jan and CR Burcroff, Cathy MacDonald, Stefanie Fitz  patrick, Kathy Fedick, and Brenda Suhr . A special
Thanks to Brian Suhr as he was willing to do any chore asked of him.

The club house kitchen is close for the season. The refrigerator and freezer are shut off as well. The water will
be shut off next week.

The Fall Banquet at Monroes is set and ready to go. Thank you to Jerri Schiff and Anneleise Bopp  for seeing
this thru.

Please think ahead to next year about our events. If there is something you'd like to do, let me know.

Happy Thanksgiving to all.
Deb Heffron

We are deeply saddened by the loss of one of our own members , Ellen Wozniak. Ellen will
truly be missed by all. Our condolences go out to Tim and his Family. The memories of Ellen’s
love of sailing and her true kind personality will never be forgotten.

Condolences go out to Tom and Julie Jayne for the loss of Tom’s dad Wilford Jayne. There
will be a memorial service on Saturday November 22 at Waterman’s Funeral Home in Newark.
10 am visitation, 11 am service, 12n- 1pm wake at the Newark Elks Club.

" Fleet Captain’s Report

The summer is over the boats are asleep for the winter! Racing is over for the 2014 season. It
was a great year ending with the Pumpkin Series. We had 5-15 boats in all 5 races! Yes all 5
races we had good enough weather to have all 5 this year!!! Thank you all who participated it's a
nice way to end the season. We had skippers and crew hang out in the pavilion for a BYO Dinner
and socializing after each race which was a nice way to spend the fall afternoons at PYC.

good stories that have been told about some of you out there!

I’'m looking forward to the 2015 Season where we will be bring back the lost PYC Club Cruise Hosted by our very
own Jim Deatsch and Mary lee Gramlich. This looks to be a wonderful cruise across the lake to the Presquile Bay,
Murray Canal, Bay of Quinte, Picton, Ontario, Kingston, Main Duck Island, Oswego, home. About 6-8 days
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starting on June 27" weather permitting. If interested

i please direct all questions to Jim @

Iy [deatsch@rochester.rr.com

| We will also add a PYC Poker Run date TBD hosted by

Mark Laffin and Bob Hamilton. Get ready for a water
fight!!!

@ The balance of the racing will remain the same getting the
e [adies back on the water for our Lady Skipper Race.

=% Remember to be ready for our inter Club GYC/PYC Race
hosted again this year by Larry Rice.

Have a great Fall and will see you at the banquet!!!!
Dave

As in past tradition PYC is planning a Club Cruise ?/
for 2014 graciously Hosted By Jim Deatsch and
Marylee Gramilch . Initial planning is for departure
on Saturday, June 27 weather permitting or Sunday
June 28 if necessary. Bound for Presquile Bay,
Murray Canal, Bay of Quinte, Picton, Ontario,
Kingston, Ontario, Main Duck Island, Oswego,
home. About 6-8 days or so.
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It's a GREAT trip and fun, fun, fun. As fleet Captain | encourage all to join in and make this a Club event that has
as much participation as possible. Those who can not make the trip might consider going east the last few days
towards the end of the trip and pick up the returning Cruisers coming back west to the club.

If interested please direct all questions to Jim @ jdeatsch@rochester.rr.com

From the Pilothouse

! Dredging of the entire harbor is complete. Back Bay Marine and Contracting removed nearly
% 2,600 cubic yards of silt and mud from the harbor bottom using their hydraulic dredge. The
north and south fairways were dredged, and nearly every slip in the harbor was dredged. We
now have 5 —

' harbor at this time of year in many years. We were not able to dredge down to the DEC permit
~datums in every slip. There is bedrock on the bottom in the
southwest corner of the south fairway and along the Guest
"4 [
end of the north fairway where we put some of the floating
docks. The membership approved a resolution to allow the Executive Commit-
tee to defer payment of up to $7,600.00 in dredging costs until 2015 at the
September General Meeting. We are deferring payment of $7,142.96 until
2015, which is under the approved amount (a good thlng) Back Bay has

$
charges because of the deferred payment.




One of the great things about hydraulic dredging is that you can see the mud and silt being removed from the
harbor bottom. The tailing pit begins to fill up with the dredged material and it's easy to observe how much muck
the dredge removes. The three pictures below show the tailing pit before dredging began, when dredging was

!

% &

The dredging operation was slowed down because the contractor had to stop once or twice in nearly every slip to
remove debries that fouled the cutter head on the dredge. Rolf Wagoner, dredge operator, and his assistant,
Andy, had to turn the machine off, raise the cutter head out of the water, and remove old tires, carpet, fire hose,
conduit, netting, dock lines and other things that had sunk to the harbor bottom. Rolf and Andy removed many
large trash can loads of debris that wouldn’t go through the dredge.

Back Bay normally charges for the time they spend removing debris from their cutter head because they are not
# Pl %

hour. Back Bay decided not to charge PYC for their down-time this time because they very much want to be our

dredge contractor in the future. However, they will have to charge us the next time. The Executive Committee

discussed and agreed to actively discourage the use of any form of padding material on docks and pilings that

sinks and will foul the dredge. Please remove and do not use carpet, fire hose, tires, fabric of any kind and any

other non-floating padding materials from your dock and adjacent pilings (if applicable). You are welcome to use




anything that floats and can be recovered with a boat hook instead.

Late haul was completed successfully on Saturday October 18. We didn't damage any yachts and we only had
one minor injury. It was a very long day compared to past hauls. We had some mechanical problems with the
crane and it seemed to take longer to spot yachts on the hard than in years past. Thank you to Fred Bertoni ,
Tony Belaskas , and Doug Axtell for leading the late haul crews. Vice Commodore Heffron and her helpers
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the hard, please take a few minutes to mark your cradles and stands with your last name, yacht name and the
location of the bow on cradles. Use paint and stencils or some other indelible media that will stand up to the
elements. Paint over any old or wrong information. The cradle crews spent a lot of time on both cradle days
trying to figure out who owned each cradle, and which cradles went with which yacht.

| took a look at the spotted yachts sitting on the hard to see how close everyone was to complying with the PYC
Shoring policy (page 7.13 in the 2014 PYC Log). | noticed some variability in the pads used beneath jack stands
to prevent the stands from sinking into the ground. Below are three pictures: The first picture shows stands and
! ! ! ! % !
1% ! ! I(

It's very important to have thick weatherproof wooden pads underneath each leg of a jack stand. Unsupported
legs can sink into the ground, causing the stand to press too hard against the hull and cause a dimple to form or
the stand can back away from the hull and not provide support. In addition, all jack-stand pairs should be securely
chained together so the stands do not separate if the yacht shifts. Our yachts are spaced closely together. If one
yacht topples because the stand was not in position, other yachts could topple with it, resulting in a lot of damage.
Please make sure that your cradles, blocking and stands fully comply with the PYC Shoring Policy. Feel free to
contact me with any questions.

We removed the floating docks from the harbor over two Saturdays. Thank you to both crews for helping get the
docks safely stored on the hard for the winter. By the time you read this article, the dock-side water system will be
winterized, along with the Clubhouse water system, pump-out and the pressure washers. Thanks to Russ Palum
and Dave Weagley for performing this very important task. The trash service has been suspended for the winter
and the trash bin has been locked up. The internet service has been suspended until April 2015.

Mark your calendars for next year’'s launch and haul dates. Launch will occur on Saturday April 25, 2015. Early
haul is scheduled for Saturday September 19, 2015 and late haul is scheduled for Saturday October 17, 2015.

We have received permission from the Cornwall Trust Trustees to complete the upgrade of the North Shore dock-
side utilities, including new shore-power electrical boxes and an underground waterline. Steve Sangster will be
leading the project and we hope to get it done before winter sets in. In addition, the Trustees have agreed to
roughly split the equipment costs of upgrading the Wi-Fi system serving the Club harbor and grounds. The
upgraded system will enable Wi-Fi coverage of nearly the entire harbor and provide safe and managed access to
the internet. The new hardware will be acquired this year and installed in the spring of 2015.

Enjoy the waning days fall and start thinking about all the fun that we will have next year when our yachts are
back in the water! I'm especially excited about the Club Cruise being planned by the Deatsch’s.

Mark Laffin
585-314-8831
mark.laffin@gmail.com







